Appendix C
Consultations with Stakeholders

In July 2001, the UGC Secretariat wrote to the following major providers of post-secondary
education, student bodies, teacher associations, and other stakeholders to invite views on the
future development of higher education in Hong Kong. Over twenty written submissions
were received from those stakeholders marked with an asterisk (*).

UGC-funded institutions

*City University of Hong Kong

*Hong Kong Baptist University

*Lingnan University

*The Chinese University of Hong Kong

*The Hong Kong Institute of Education

*The Hong Kong Polytechnic University

*The Hong Kong University of Science and Technology
*The University of Hong Kong

Other institutions

Hong Kong Academy for Performing Arts

*Open University of Hong Kong

Hong Kong Shue Yan College

*Vocational Training Council

School of Continuing and Professional Education, CityU
School of Continuing Studies, CUHK

School of Continuing Education, HKBU

*School of Professional and Continuing Education, HKU
School of Professional Education and Executive Development, PolyU
Office of Continuing and Professional Education, HKUST
The Lingnan Institute of Further Education, LU

Federation of Continuing Education of Tertiary Institutions

Student bodies
*Hong Kong Federation of Students
Hong Kong Young Tertiary Student Association

Education workers

Hong Kong Professional Teachers’” Union

*Hong Kong Federation of Education Workers Limited
Federation of Hong Kong Higher Education Staff Association
*Hong Kong Education Policy Concern Organisation

*Hong Kong Association for Continuing Education

Secondary education sector

Hong Kong Subsidised Secondary Schools Council
Hong Kong Association of Heads of Secondary Schools
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Research
Innovation and Technology Commission
Applied Science and Technology Research Institute

Employers

Hong Kong General Chamber of Commerce
*The Chinese Manufacturers’ Association
*Federation of Hong Kong Industries

Other bodies
*Hong Kong Council of Academic Accreditation

Individual submissions

*Professors H B Peng and D C Chang, Department of Biology, HKUST

* Academic staff from the College of Higher Vocational Studies, CityU

*Dr S S H Lo, Department of Politics and Public Administration, HKU

*Messrs Yu Wing-yat and Wan Kwok-fai (postgraduate research students), HKU

During his visits to Hong Kong from May to December 2001, Lord Sutherland held private
discussions with particular groups or individuals. They included the Chairmen of the
governing bodies of the UGC-funded institutions, Heads of the UGC-funded institutions,
academic staff of the local institutions, Chairman and Executive Director of the Hong Kong
Council for Academic Accreditation, Chairman of the Standing Committee of Language
Education and Research, representatives of the Federation of Student Unions, members of the
Hong Kong Education Policy Concern Organisation, Chairman and officials of the Hong
Kong General Chamber of Commerce, Chairman of the Education Commission, individual
members of the Legislative Council, and officials of the Education and Manpower Bureau.

In addition, an Open Forum on Higher Education Review was held on 23 October 2001
attended by over 350 individuals.
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